
From: ROBINSON, Michelle On Behalf Of Chambers - Kovacic DP 
Sent: Thursday, 27 July 2017 4:47 PM 

To: 'ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.asn.au'; 'athomas@cfmeu.com.au'; 'abha.devasia@amwu.org.au'; 
'aguy@professionalsaust.onmicrosoft.com' 

Cc: 'Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com'; 'Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com'; 'gunzburg@bigpond.net.au'; 

'Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com' 
Subject: RE: AM2014/190 - four yearly review of modern awards – transitional provisions – accident 

pay provisions [BD-CM.FID2909577]  

 

Dear Unions 

In deciding to grant the below request for an amendment to directions, the Deputy President 

requests that you confirm support of Mr Sebbens request below. 

Kind Regards 

Michelle Robinson 
Associate to Deputy President Kovacic 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Telephone:(02) 6152 2911 
Facsimile: (02) 6247 9774 
Email: chambers.kovacic.dp@fwc.gov.au 

 

From: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com [mailto:Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com]  

Sent: Wednesday, 26 July 2017 5:41 PM 
To: Chambers - Kovacic DP 

Cc: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.asn.au; athomas@cfmeu.com.au; abha.devasia@amwu.org.au; 

Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; gunzburg@bigpond.net.au; 
aguy@professionalsaust.onmicrosoft.com 

Subject: AM2014/190 - four yearly review of modern awards – transitional provisions – accident pay 
provisions [BD-CM.FID2909577]  

 

Dear Associate 

AM2014/190 - four yearly review of modern awards – transitional provisions – 

accident pay provisions 

We refer to the directions issued by Deputy President Kovacic on 27 June 2017. 

The Coal Mining Industry Employer Group (CMIEG) will unfortunately not be in a 

position to finalise its submissions and any evidence in reply by 28 July 2017 in 

accordance with the current directions. This is primarily due to the significant volume of 

materials filed on 4 July 2017 by the union parties. The CMIEG is continuing to review 

and consider this material and prepare its reply. 

Accordingly, we respectfully request that the directions issued on 27 June 2017 be varied 

to provide for the CMIEG to file and serve any evidence and submissions in reply by 

5.00pm on Friday, 18 August 2017.  

We have corresponded with the representatives for the CFMEU, APESMA and AMWU and 

we are advised that those parties are not opposed to an extension to the filing and 

service of evidence and submissions in reply to 18 August 2017. 
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Could you please let us know his Honour's view concerning this request. 

Yours sincerely  

Trent Sebbens 
Partner 
trent.sebbens@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 6313 | M: +61 447 643 090 

Elysse Lloyd 
Lawyer 
elysse.lloyd@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 5620 | M: +61 487 793 491 
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